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Well things are progressing, and my medical issues are on the improve, so happy 
times.  Very glad to be able to attend a meeting in person again. 
 
A few issues are arising in the old car movement, so I need to sort some of them 
out it seems.  Apparently, there is a small movement that wants us to go back to 
the old times and ban or change a whole bunch of things.  
 
I did talk at the recent General Meeting about clubs needing to move with the 
times and be a bit flexible with their rules and ideas.  Making use of modern/
available consumables such as tyres and batteries is a necessary thing as original 
stuff is no longer available or is at exorbitant cost.  
 
Another example is the 30-year-old rule. It is a long-established thing (1969) and in 
no way would the CMC or Transport for NSW consider changing that backwards.  
There is the concept/proposal of moving in line with several other States and come 
forward to 25 years old, if that is thought fit. Some of our clubs agree with that. 
 
It would be impossible to go backwards to say, the sixties, as there would be chaos 
with those already on the scheme with 1995 cars for example.  Veteran and  
Vintage cars have their pride of place within the CMC, but some of the owners 
need to accept that the newer old vehicles also have their place and needs.  Such 
an idea would reduce the CMC to about 20 clubs, not the 234 we now enjoy. 
 
Next item is the provision on the Historic Vehicle Declaration Form Number 1259 
for a club official to sign off the roadworthiness of the vehicle applying.  Top of the 
right side of the Form, Section 3.  We fought hard to keep that in, back in 2001 to 
benefit our Veteran Clubs as the cars they have cannot easily access the Author-
ized Inspection System or AIS for what is known as a pink slip.  The vehicle they 
have operate with some quirks such as mechanical two-wheel brakes etc and a 
normal mechanic doing inspections would be hard pressed to understand that 
more modern braking standards cannot be reached.  The clubs concerned have in 
their midst experts who know the braking systems and other items well so they 
can sign. 
 
Seems that some clubs with more modern vehicles have decided that they can use 
that as well, saving the $42 for a pink slip.  Well maybe so, but you are risking a lot 
as the person doing such a sign off on more up to date cars is risking their home 
and funds.  If anything went wrong after registration, then anyone injured could 
sue them and the Committee of the Club.  They may lose their proverbial rear ends 
as they are not authorized to do so.   
 
Please use pink slips unless you are talking about VERY old vehicles.  By using the 
club sign off for roadworthiness of vehicles that should meet the standards, you are 
risking the privilege necessary for the older cars. 
 

……/continued 
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President’s Report     (continued)

 

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK 

We urge your Club to nominate someone worthy of the Tony De Luca Volunteer of the Year Award.  This year’s Award  

closes on 31st October 2025— Application Form on pages 6 & 7 in this Preserve. 

Applications for this year’s Shannons Sydney Classic close on 30th June 2025.  So if you haven’t lodged your Application 

for the Event on Sunday 17th August 2025 you will need to complete the SSC Form on Page 9 of this Preserve, then lodge 

ASAP with your payment as per the instructions on the Form.  Only Area F is available and no further space on Pit Lane. 

Everyone on the CMC Committee is working hard as we approach the leadup to Shannons Sydney Classic.  Your members’ 

assistance on the day would be greatly appreciated—there’s a  lot to do in the lead-up as well as on the day.  Please  

contact Karen Symington—cmc.nsw.sec@gmail.com or mobile  0407 247 280. 

 

              Cheers   Kay De Luca 

Another very successful CMC Registrars Seminar held at Revesby Workers Club on Saturday 12th April 2025.  Almost 

200 in attendance and it was great to see our esteemed leader Terry Thompson OAM back on deck.   

Thanks to Karen and Boyd Symington for all their the hard work put into organising this great Seminar. 

And now on the issue of pink slips. We have the concession in the rules that to start the HVS system off you only 
need a pink slip.  That is a carry-over from the old system negotiated when setting up the HVS in 2000.  Why 
change a way of doing things and make life difficult for our membership we argued.  It was agreed however, a few 
in the Department question the concept to this very day.  Blue slips, as they are known, are not needed to start off 
HVS but they are acceptable if you go that extra mile. 
 
When we negotiated the CVS scheme for modified cars in 2000, the Department insisted on requiring blue slips for 
starting that scheme and we had to concede on that.  Various reasons given which had merit, so that makes the 
CVS different to the HVS through historical precedent I guess. 
 
On a brighter note, can you all tell the rev heads among you (aren’t we all?) about the Supersprint at Sydney  
Motorsport Park on Saturday 16th August 2025.  An easy-going simple way to try out your car on the best  
permanent track in Australia.  Member club, Club Lotus, will be running it and all CMC members are invited to join 
in.  Keep an eye out for the Entry Form to come out soon. 
  
So that is it for me and I look forward to catching up with many of you at General Meetings or at the Shannons  
Sydney Classic on 17th August. 

Terry Thompson OAM 
President—Council of Motor Clubs 
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NEXT CMC GENERAL MEETING 

Tuesday 29th July 2025 

AT REVESBY WORKERS CLUB  

2b Brett St, Revesby 2212  
Commencing at 7.00 pm—Dinner available from 5.00 pm in the Firestone Lounge 

2025 SSC Maps will be handed out at this General Meeting. 

CMC MEETINGS FOR 2025 

  

Committee Meetings: at Revesby Workers Club, 2b Brett St, Revesby 

General Meetings: at Revesby Workers Club, 2b Brett St, Revesby 

  

  

  

  

A NOTICE FOR ALL CLUB TREASURERS—BANKING WITH THE CMC 

CLUBS ARE NOT USING THEIR CODE when making payments to the CMC.  These codes are listed on the 

CMC Website and in the CMC Preserve.   In this June Preserve see pages 22-25.   Also, the procedure for 

payment is inconsistent amongst our Clubs and we spend too much time trying to reconcile payments with 

forms received. 

So here’s your Two Step Process for making payment to the CMC: 

Step 1   Make your online payment into Bendigo Bank and use your Club Code as the reference. 

Step 2   Scan and email both your EFT RECEIPT AND FORM (Affiliation or SSC) in the one email to:                  

      cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com 

Hopefully this will reduce the bulk of emails currently coming into the CMC “Finance” email and make it 

easier for us to identify payments being made. 

The above process works both for Affiliation and SSC payments—send both the remittance AND the form 

to me at cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com  -  

NB Surnames are irrelevant—we need your Club Code or Club Name. 

                        Allan Drane 
                          CMC Treasurer 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE CORRECT BSB FOR THE CMC GENERAL A/C IS   
BSB NO.633 000 
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THE TONY DE LUCA VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR 

 

2025 VOTY Nomination Form 
 

2025 Nominations are open from 01/02/2025 and close 31/10/2025 
 

Award Description: The Tony De Luca Volunteer of the Year Award is intended to recognize an 

individual who has made significant contributions to their Club through their dedication and volunteer 

service. Nominees would have provided an exceptional level of passion, support, activity, commitment 

and/or leadership over an extended period of time. This recipient is considered an “ideal” volunteer who 

has participated in a special activity, brought additional resources to the Club or enhanced the ability to 

carry out its goals and is consistent with the values and objectives of the Club. 

 

This award provides the highest level of recognition from the Council of Motor Clubs to its affiliated 

Club volunteers.  

 
Any or all of the following may be considered in making and evaluating nominations. 
 

Nominee has been consistent and sustained, not just a single contribution or two. 

Nominee’s involvement over a number of years, not just associated with a single year. 

Nominee sets an example that we would like others to emulate. 

 
 
 
Nominees Name: ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Nominees Phone Number: ____________________ Email: __________________________________ 
 
Nominees Club: ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Nominators: Club President: ___________________________ Signature: ______________________ 
 
 Phone Number: ___________________ Email: __________________________________ 
 
 Club Secretary: ___________________________ Signature: _______________________ 
 
 Phone Number: ___________________ Email: _________________________________ 
 
 
 (Club President and Secretary MUST both sign the Nomination Form) 
 

 
 Page 1 of 2 
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2025 VOTY Application Form (continued) 
 
Nominators, please describe below why you feel this individual deserves to be recognized as the 
2025 Tony De Luca Volunteer of the Year: 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please note: Nomination Forms must be completed in full and are to be submitted up to and no later 
than the 31/10/2025 to the CMC Membership Secretary via e-mail to cmc.nsw.members@gmail.com. 
 
 
All enquiries regarding VOTY are to be directed to the CMC Membership Secretary via e-mail to 
cmc.nsw.members@gmail.com. 
 
 
Presentation of the 2025 VOTY will be awarded at the January 2026 General Meeting. 

file:///C:/Users/L%20&%20P%20Gough/Documents/Lester's%20Documents/Documents%20on%20HP/CMC/Documents%20from%20Dell%20+%20HP/General/cmc.nsw.members@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/L%20&%20P%20Gough/Documents/Lester's%20Documents/Documents%20on%20HP/CMC/Documents%20from%20Dell%20+%20HP/General/cmc.nsw.members@gmail.com
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SHANNONS SYDNEY CLASSIC 2025 

Sydney Motorsport Park 

Sunday 17th August 2025 

The Application Forms for this year’s Shannons Sydney Classic were handed out to Clubs at the 

January and March General Meetings.  Tickets were handed out at the recent May General 

Meeting, so if your Delegate was not at that Meeting, the tickets will be posted out to the  

address as notified on your SSC Application Form. 

Unfortunately Pit Lane is now filled to capacity, so please don’t include a payment for Pit Lane.  

The only space available at this late stage is AREA F. 

All cars on Pit Lane will receive Area A tickets.  They will have labels added for PIT LANE and this 

year some will get labels added that say CONCOURS. 

Deadline for the Anniversary stories has now passed the mid-May closing date for the August 

Preserve. 

 

ANOTHER REMINDER TO CLUB OFFICIALS RE TRACK RUNS 

The Statement that you sign at the bottom of the SSC Application Form states 

 

“That you understand the rules involve each club taking responsibility for the actions of its mem-

bers.  No burnouts or tyre smoking, keep up with the vehicles in front, take directions from the  

officials.  We will ensure no one overtakes any other vehicle while our group is on the track 

(except slow moving buses as permitted).  We understand our drive is for one and a half laps and 

we will assemble our vehicles at the marshalling area at the nominated time as stated in the pro-

gramme.”   

These rules MUST BE adhered to.  The CMC have taken a firm stand on this issue as the Event 

doesn’t have a permit for anything other than parade laps.   

Take note that one Club has been banned from their Track Run for not obeying the rules that 

are set down. 

Thanks for your co-operation in these matters—we’re looking forward to a great day at  

Sydney Motorsport Park in August. 

                  

    Kay De Luca 



 

www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au                                       June 2025—Page 9                         PO Box 183, Panania NSW 2213  

Only Area F is available.  No space available on Pit Lane. 
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George Green—a Founding Father 
 
George Green stands in the pantheon of the historic car movement and was the first President of the 
Council of Veteran Vintage and Thoroughbred Motor Clubs (CVVTMC) now the Council Of Motor Clubs 
(CMC).   
 
George was instrumental bringing in the founding of the CVVTMC with the original seven clubs at its 
origin in March 1963.  At that time George was a keen and very involved member of three car clubs being 
The Veteran Car Club of NSW, Vintage Sports Car Club and Rolls Royce Owners Club and held various  
positions within those clubs concurrently including President.  
 
George coupled all this, in conjunction with his business interests operating a wool broking business in 
Glebe dealing principally in sheep hides.  George had his own collection of Veteran and Vintage cars that 
included many exotics such as two Rolls Royce Silver Ghosts, veteran Crossley, De Dion Bouton,  
Speedwell, Prince Henry Vauxhall, Hispano Suiza Alphonso and Vintage Bugatti, Bentley 8 litre and Isotta 
Fraschini.   
 
In the 1970's George opened the Greens Motorcade Museum on the Hume Highway at Leppington now 
the Camden Valley Way in partnership with Sydney businessman Frank Illich who operated Sutherland 
Chrysler and Mitsubishi, Blue Point Motors and Viscount Caravans and also an avid car collector and  
restorer.  George Green passed in 1982 and his collection dispersed.  
 
 
John Hewitt 
CMC Historian 
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JULY 1st 2025   CHRISTMAS IN JULY LUNCH   At Wilberforce?  Bookings to be confirmed 

                                                ASAP.                                                                                                                                        

AUGUST 5TH 2025  LINDT CHOCOLATE FACTORY VISIT *CONFIRMED*    16 Hollingsworth Rd,  

                                                Marsden Park.   Plenty of on-site parking.   Time: 10.30am 

                                                Bring a cooler bag or Eksy for your chocolates.  Lunch: Plumpton Hotel. 

                                                I need bookings please.                                                                       

SEPTEMBER 2ND 2025  *TO BE CONFIRMED*                                                                                                                                                      

OCTOBER 7th 2025  SOUTH WEST AREA                                                                                                                                      

NOVEMBER 11th 2025 REMEMBRANCE DAY RUN. Camden Area, Alpaca Farm Visit with morning 

                                                tea provided & Remembrance Day Service $20 p.p.  CONFIRMED.  This is a 

                                                small family-owned business & I need BOOKINGS as they are supplying 

                                                morning tea for the number of bookings that I will have.                                                   

DECEMBER 2nd 2025  CHRISTMAS LUNCH at O’Donohue’s Irish Pub Emu Plains . CONFIRMED. 

                                                 I will need booking numbers for this event please.                                                                                               

DETAILS & BOOKINGS:  Les Watton phone: 9838 8063                      Email: mumspalace@hotmail.com          

 

Venues are now asking me for exact booking numbers wsith some now asking for credit card details as a 

charge will be made against the credit card for a No-Show Up on the day.  Some are now also asking for a  

deposit per head for bookings.  Please book in with  me by cut-off dates.                                     
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STAYING AFFILIATED 
 

WITH THE COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS 
 

To assist Clubs in their understanding of being Affiliated with the CMC, the following information has been pre-
pared outlining the Affiliation renewal process and their Incorporation status.  This information only applies to cur-
rent Affiliated Clubs: 

 

1. Affiliation is from 1st January to 31st December, the CMC Financial Year.  At the September General Meeting, the Annual 
Affiliation Renewal Form for the upcoming year is distributed to Delegates, then mailed to Clubs and posted on the CMC 
website, 

 

NOTE: Clubs that have Members with vehicles registered with TfNSW under CVS need to have renewed their Affiliation 
by 31st December for the upcoming year. 

For Clubs that have not renewed by 31st December, the registration of their Members vehicle will become void from 
1st January in the upcoming year. 

 
2. Clubs that have not renewed their Affiliation by 31st December will become unfinancial in the upcoming year, however, a 

Club is still considered to have Affiliation status till 31st March in the upcoming year except for voting on CMC business 
and applying for Shannons Sydney Classic. 

 NOTE: For Clubs that renew in the now current year, the registration of their Members vehicle on CVS will be valid 
again. 

 
3. Clubs that have not renewed their Affiliation by 31st March of now the current year will no longer have any Affiliation  

status and will be removed from the Affiliation Register and deleted off the CMC website. 

4. Clubs can renew their Affiliation between 1st April and 31st December of now the current year. Clubs that do renew in 
this period will be reinstated as a financial Affiliate, relisted on the Affiliation Register and CMC website. 

 

NOTE: For Clubs that renew in the now current year, the registration of their Members vehicle on CVS will be valid 
again. 

 
5. Clubs that have not renewed by 31st December of the now current year will mean one year has elapsed without Affiliation 

and therefore the Club will need to reapply for Affiliation. 

 
6. Clubs are also required to maintain their Club’s Incorporation Status, ensuring that it is current and up to date for the  

period the Club is Affiliated with the CMC. 
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HISTORY OF CLUB PLATE SCHEMES 

INCLUDING ORIGIN OF NUMBER PLATES & GOVERNMENT DEPARTMENTS 

 

October 1909  Enactment of the “Motor Traffic Act, 1909” 

Part II 8 (k) of the Act states “To provide that motor vehicles shall have separate 

distinguishing numbers, regulate the form of such numbers, the manner of placing 

them upon such vehicles, and the issue and return of such numbers”. 

 

March 1932  The Ministry of Transport Act, 1932 (Act No.3, 1932)   The Department of Transport was formed. 
 

November 1932  The Department of Main Roads (DMR) and the Department of Road Transport and  

Tramways were formed. 

 

June 1952  The Department of Road Transport and Tramways was further split into the 

Department of Transport and Highways, soon renamed the Department of Motor 

Transport (DMT) 

 
 

June 1959  Club Plates “Permit to Move” was first issued and only available to members of the 

Veteran Car Club of NSW. 

 

February 1969  The cut off year for Club Plates is raised to 1939.   

Initial moves are made to the Minister of Transport regarding Club Plates for all Clubs. 

 

January 1970  A meeting was held with Mr. Milton Morris, Minister for Transport re Club Plates.  

 The proposed issue date is February 1970 (Delayed till January 1984). 

 

July 1971  The DMT proposes a ‘Concessional Registration Scheme’ instead of ‘Permits to Move’. 

 

November 1983  The Minister for Transport Peter Cox advises that after a review of year model 

restrictions, applying to the veteran and vintage annual permit scheme, cars 30 years 

or older at 1st of January each year and owned by members of a recognised Club 

will be eligible for inclusion in the Club Plate Scheme. 

 

January 1984  With the introduction of the Club Plate Scheme, all recognised Clubs will be eligible, but the  
 Scheme will still be operated under Permits to Move.  Each Car Club was allocated a different  
 colour for their plates which also included a Name Bar embossed with the Club’s name to be  
 attached above the front number plate. 

February 1985  With Queensland now on board, NSW Club Plates are recognised nationally. 
 
January 1989  The Department of Main Roads (DMR), Department of Motor Transport (DMT), and the  
 Traffic Authority were amalgamated to form the Roads and Traffic Authority (RTA). 

 

May 2000  A “new” Club Plate Scheme is proposed to operate from 1 January 2001.  A move away from  
 the Permits to Move to a form of Conditional Registration. 
 The RTA has agreed to a 12-month parallel system for the new registrations. 
 Vehicles will remain exempt from Stamp Duty. 
 

 



 

www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au                                       June 2025—Page 19                         PO Box 183, Panania NSW 2213  

 

HISTORY OF CLUB PLATE SCHEMES  - continued 

 

 

March 2002  The RTA Conditional Registration Scheme proposed to operate from 1 January 
 2001 is now to commence on 20 May 2002. 

 It will run concurrently with the existing scheme for 12 months to facilitate a smooth changeover. 

 

 

May 2002  Commencement of the Historic Conditional Registration Scheme (HCRS) with the issue of a  

 dedicated “NSW Historic Vehicle” number plates referred to as “H” plates. 

 

November 2011  Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) were formed by the amalgamation of the Roads and Traffic  

 Authority (RTA) and NSW Maritime. 

 

June 2013  The “Road Transport Act 2013 No.18” is now the current Act with respect to Number Plates. 

 

January 2017  Commencement of the Classic Vehicle Scheme (CVS) with the issue of a dedicated  
 “NSW – Conditional” number plates referred to as “D” plates. 
 With the introduction of CVS, a trial of a “60 Day Log Book” was included. 
 Also, with the introduction of CVS the name and reference to the Historic Conditional  
 Registration Scheme (HCRS) was renamed to the Historic Vehicle Scheme (HVS). 

 

October 2019  Minister for Regional Transport and Roads, Paul Toole, announced that following a trial of  
 a “60 Day Log Book” the renamed “Historic and Classic Log Book” has now been made  
 permanent. 

 

December 2019  Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) and Transport for NSW (TfNSW) joined together to create  

 one integrated TfNSW. 

 

November 2020  TfNSW issued guidelines “Historic Vehicle Scheme (HVS) Period Options, Accessories  
 & Safety  Items” which may aid motoring clubs in determining the eligibility of vehicles for  
 inclusion in the Historic Vehicle Scheme. 

 

December 2020  The “Historic and Classic Log Book” has now been issued in the form of a numbered  

 booklet instead of the original single sheet of paper. 

 

July 2024  New number plates are available for vehicles in the Classic Vehicle Scheme CVS).  The new number 
plate replaces the Conditional number plate traditionally issued to vehicles in the scheme.  It will be 
automatically issued to new CVS registrations and available to be purchased for a one-off fee for  
existing vehicles in the scheme at the time of registration renewal.  The new number plate size and 
design better fits classic vehicles including the wording “NSW Classic Vehicle”. 
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CLUBS AFFILIATED WITH THE COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS—AS AT 30th MAY 2025 

4962F 1949-1962 Ford V8 Club NSW BMMC Blue Mountains Motoring Club 

7282FC 72-82 Ford V8 & Cobra Owners Club BMWDC BMW Drivers Club of NSW 

ACC Air Cooled Cruisers  BCCA Bolwell Car Club of Australia NSW 

AROCA Alfa Romeo Owners Club of Aust NSW BOCA Bristol Owners Club of Australia NSW 

ASCBC All Sorts Car & Bike Club  BEAC British & European Auto Club Southern Highlands 

ALVIS Alvis Car Club of NSW BCCH British Car Club of The Hunter Region Inc 

AMCCA American Muscle Car Club of Aust BFCC British Ford Car Club of NSW             

APCCA Anglia Prefect Car Club of Aust BUICK Buick Car Club of Australia NSW 

ACMC Antique & Classic Motor Club CLCA Cadillac LaSalle Club of Australia NSW 

ASCC Armstrong Siddeley Car Club, The CFOC Camaro Firebird Owners Club of Aust 

AMOC Aston Martin Owners Club NSW CHVC Campbelltown Historic Vehicle Club  

A7C Austin 7 Club NSW CAPRI Capri Car Club of NSW 

AA40C Austin A40 Car Club of Aust NSW CCAF Central Coast All Ford Club 

AHOC Austin Healey Owners Club NSW CCAC Central Coast American Classic 

AMVC Austin Motor Vehicle Club NSW CCBC Central Coast British Car Club 

AAVA Australian Armoured Vehicle Assoc CCHC Central Coast Historic Car Club 

AEMV Aust Ex Military Vehicle Collectors Soc CCOS Central Coast Old Skool Auto Club 

AHBM Aust Historic Motor Club Blue Mtns CCR Central Coast Rides 

AHMC Australian Historic Motor Club CSTCCC C. Ex Coffs Sports Touring & Classic Car Club 

AHRG Australian Historic Rally Group CCNSW Chevrolet Club of New South Wales 

AMM Australian Motorlife Museum, The 5CS Chrome Classic & Custom Car Club 

AMHF Australian Motor Heritage Foundation Ltd CRCA Chrysler Restorers Club of Australia 

AP356 Australian Porsche 356 Register, The CCC Citroen Car Club of NSW 

ARDC Australian Racing Drivers Club CHACA Classic & Historic Auto Club of Aust Sydney 

AUCC Auto United Car Club CVMC Classic & Vintage Motor Club Eurobodalla 

BTTC Back to the Classics CCCI Classic Car Club Illawarra 

BDCR Bentley Drivers Club NSW Region CCCC Classic Cruisers Car Club 

BDHVC Berrima District Historic Vehicle Club CFO Classic Falcon Owners Club of NSW 
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CLUBS AFFILIATED WITH THE COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS—AS AT 30th MAY 2025 

CGI Classic Garage Illawarra FFLTD Ford Fairlane & LTD Owners Club 

CLSMC Classic Mechanical Club FGCA Ford Galaxie Club of Aust 

CRC Classic Rally Club FXFJ FX-FJ Holden Club of Australia Sydney 

CVCA Classic Vehicles Club of Aust GCVC Glossodia Classic Vehicle Club 

CAHEC Club Autohaus Historic & Exotic Car Club GLUT Gluttons, The 

CLA Club Lotus Australia GBCC Gnoo Blas Classic Car Club 

CMA Club Maserati Australia GMCC Goat Motorcycle & Car Club 

CVDS Club Vee Dub Sydney GEAR Golden Era Auto Racing Club Inc GEAR 

CIAO Combined Italian Auto Organisation GCC Goodfellas Car Club 

CAVC Cowra Antique Vehicle Club GLHA Great Lakes Historic Automobile Club 

CRSL Cronulla RSL Motoring Enthusiasts Group GSHCC Great Southern Historic Car Club 

DLOC Daimler & Lanchester Owners Car Club GTC GT Club, The 

DCCC Dapto Classic Car Club GTRX GTR & XU-1 Owners Club 

DBAC DBA Cruisers GDAC Guyra & District Automotive Club 

DICC Detroit Iron Car Club HPMS Hairpin Motorsport  

DDCC Dirty Dogs Car Club HHCC Hawkesbury Historical Car Club 

DOCC Dodge Owners Car Club of Aust NSW HDHR HD/HR Holden Club of NSW 

DSOA DSOA NSW HSCME Henry Sports Club Motoring Enthusiasts, The 

EFCC Early Falcon Car Club of NSW HOCA Hillman Owners Club Australia 

EFV8 Early Ford V8 Club of NSW HDCC Hills District Car Club 

ETCMC Early Times  Car &  Motorcycle Club HEVA Historic Emergency Vehicles Australia Inc 

EJEH EJ EH Holden Owners Drivers Club HEMI Historic Enthusiast Motoring Inc 

EDC Everyday Cruisers HFEA Historic Fire Engine Assoc 

EMCC Extreme Muscle Car Club HGNA Historic Group N Association 

FGTOC Falcon GT Owners Club of NSW, The HSRCA Historic Sports & Racing Car Assoc NSW 

FBEK FB-EK Holden Car Club of NSW HTCA Historic Touring Car Association NSW 

FEFC FE-FC Holden Car Club of NSW, The HSCCA Honda Sports Car Club of Australia 

FIAT Fiat Club of NSW HSVOC HSV Owners Club of NSW 

FFVD Flat Four Vee Dub Club Sydney HAMC Hudson-AMC Car Club Aust 
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CLUBS AFFILIATED WITH THE COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS—AS AT 30th MAY 2025 

HCCA Humber Car Club of Australia, The MUVC Milton Ulladulla Vintage & Classic Car Club 

HVTC Hunter Valley Torana Club MCCN Mini Car Club of  New South Wales 

IVCC Illawarra Vintage Car Club MAFC Model “A” Ford Club of NSW 

IWM Inner West Minis MTFC Model “T” Ford Club of Australia NSW 

ICCA Isuzu Car Club of Australia MCCI Monaro Car Club of NSW 

IMSM Italian Made Social Motoring Club MDME Moree District Motor Enthusiasts Club 

JDCH Jaguar Drivers Club Hunter Region MOGCA Morgan Owners Club of Australia 

JDCA Jaguar Drivers Club of Australia MMCC Morris Minor Car Club of NSW 

JVCV Jamberoo Valley Classic Vehicles Club MMPC Morris Minor Picnic Club 

JCCI Jensen Car Club MOCHR Morris Owners Club Hunter Region 

JCCA Jowett Car Club of Australia MRNSW Morris Register of New South Wales 

KAC Kenthurst Automotive Club MCCAC Motley Cruz Classic Auto Club 

LMACC Lake Macquarie Classic Car Club MWHAC Mt Warning Historic Auto Club 

LCOA Lamborghini Club of Australia MCD Muscle Car Drivers 

LMC Lancia Motor Club of NSW MCPCC Muscle Classic & Performance Car Club NSW 

LROC Land Rover Owners Club of Aust  MOF Museum of Fire 

LCCE Leisure Coast Car Enthusiasts Club MOCA Mustang Owners Club of Australia NSW 

LCCC Leyland P76 Classic Car Club MYCC My Car Club NSW 

P76OC Leyland P76 Owners Club, The   

LPHCC Lions Pride Holden Car Club NSW NDMM Nepean District Morris Minor Car Club 

LVHR Lithgow Valley Hot Rods NSMCC North St Mary’s Car Club 

LVMC Lithgow Vintage Motor Club NCVV Northern Classic Vintage & Veteran M/Cycle 

MTMR Macquarie Towns M’cycle Rest & Pres. NCUC NSW Corvettes Unlimited Car Club 

MAGIC Magic Metal Motoring Club NSWMCA NSW Muscle Car Assoc 

MMX5 Mazda MX-5 Club of NSW NSWRRC NSW Road Racing Club 

MBC Mercedes-Benz Club NSW SUPRA NSW Supra Car Club Inc 

MGCL MG Car Club Limited NSWTC NSW Torana Club 

MGCHR MG Car Club Hunter Region PACA Packard Automobile Club of Aust 

MGRA MG Restorers Association PCCN Peugeot Car Club of New South Wales 

MCSC Micro Car & Scooter Club PSCCC Pitt Street Classic Car Club 

MWMCC Midweek Muscle Car Club PME Pittwater Motor Enthusiasts 
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CLUBS AFFILIATED WITH THE COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS—AS AT 30th MAY 2025 

PCCA Pontiac Car Club of Australia NSW SVDNSW SVD NSW 

PCNSW Porsche Club NSW SBTM Sydney Bus & Truck Museum Ltd, The 

PMHC Port Macquarie Heritage Car  Club SDC Sydney Datsun Club 

PSCA Port Stephens Classic Automobile Ass TGHN Tea Gardens Hawks Nest Motor Club 

RCCC Ralphies Classic Car Club TSCC Thoroughbred Sports Car Club 

RSVC R&S Series Valiant Car Club NSW, The TOCA Thunderbird Owners Club of Australia 

RMCC Regals Mopar Car Club, The TCCI Toymods Car Club 

RCCA Renault Car Club of Australia TCCN Toyota Car Club of  NSW 

RMCA Riley Motor Club of Australia TSOA Triumph Sports Owners Assoc of Aust NSW 

RHTMC Riverstone Hist. Truck & Mach. Club TRRA TR Register Australia 

RSEA Road Steam Engine Association  TLCA Twin Lakes Classic Auto Club 

RROCA Rolls-Royce Owners’ Club Aust NSW VOCA Vauxhall Owners Club of Australia 

ROMEO ROMEO Classic Car & Bike Club VHMC Veteran & Historic Motorcycle Club Ltd 

ROC Rover Owners Club VVCA Veteran & Vintage Chevrolet Assoc of Aust 

RACAM Royal Automobile Club of Aust—Motoring VCCA Veteran Car Club of Aust NSW 

SAAB Saab Car Club of Australia NSW VHRDO Vincent HRD Owners Club NSW 

SHVC Shoalhaven Historic Vehicle Club VJMC Vintage Japanese Motorcycle Club 

SCCN Singer Car Club of Australia NSW VMA Vintage Modified Association of NSW 

SFCC Small Ford Car Club of NSW VSA Vintage Speedcar Association NSW 

SCVC South Coast Vintage Car Club VSCC Vintage Sports Car Club of Australia 

SPER South Pacific Elect. Railway Co-op Soc VVC Vintage Vehicle Club of Australia 1919-30 

SHAVE Southern Highlands All Vehicle  Enthusiasts VCVC Volkswagen Classic & Vintage Club Aust 

SHMM Southern Highlands Morris Minor Car Club VOLVO Volvo Car Club of NSW 

SSCC Southern Sporting Car Club WSHTC Western Sydney Historic Truck Club 

SSEH Southern Sydney Early Holden Car Club WOGS Wheels of Glory Social Club 

SCCA Sprite Car Club of Australia WWOKR Willys Whippet Overland Knight Restorers 

SMC Street Muscle Cruisers  WCC Wolseley Car Club NSW 

SCC Studebaker Car Club of NSW XWFOC XW-XY Falcon Owners Club 

SOC Sunbeam Owners Club NSW ZCCS Z Car Club Sydney 
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ADDRESS                                                       OFFICE HOURS  

29 Penny Place          Monday - Friday: 9:00am to 5:00pm 
Blacktown NSW 2148                                 Saturday: 9:00am to 4:00pm 
                                                                   Sunday: Closed 
STORAGE ACCESS  

5am to 8.30pm, 7 days a week                    PHONE:  (02) 9671 6011  

STORAGE KING BLACKTOWN 
 

 

 

NOTICE FOR CLUBS WISHING TO SEND THEIR MAGAZINES TO THE STATE LIBRARY— 

DETAILS ARE SET OUT BELOW: 

Address: 

State Library - Legal Deposit 

1 Shakespeare Place 

SYDNEY NSW 2000 

Legal deposit 02 9273 1490   

Email legal.deposit@sl.nsw.gov.au 

Suggested send via mail and email  

 

tel:+61292731490
mailto:legal.deposit@sl.nsw.gov.au
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ADVERTISING IN “THE PRESERVE” 

Our rates are competitive!! 

  Full A4 Page : Colour $250               Half A4 Page : Colour $150                    Quarter A4 Page : Colour $100 

One payment will get you 5 electronic versions per year plus the glossy August Preserve  

handed out at the August Shannons Sydney Classic. 

If you have something you’d like to advertise in The Preserve, just send me an email: 

cmc.nsw.editor@gmail.com  Or phone Kay De Luca—0410 688 886 

If your Club has a story to tell, we’d love to include it in The CMC Preserve.  Whether it’s a recent Club 

Run Report or something that’s coming up in the future, this is a great way to spread the word.  Just 

email it to me at:  cmc.nsw.editor@gmail.com   There is no charge for Club Stories!! 

Thanks Kay 

2B Brett St, Revesby—Plenty of Parking off Brett St 

The Firestone Kitchen is a great place to partake of a meal—the bar is right there too. 

Small Bites  

Salads       

Sides  

Burgers       

Pasta  

Daily Roast, Lamb Skewers, Chicken Pie,  Schnitzels & Black Angus Loin and Seafood Specials 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catering for Vegetarian, Gluten Free and Vegan 
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